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This bumper edition of the 
children’s newsletter shares 

some of the great work carried 
out across our schools in 

Cheshire East last term and 
provides some ideas that the 

pupil safeguarding groups could 
look at in school. 



ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 
St John the Evangelist have taken part in odd socks week and have reintroduced the STOP system in school. 
They have also produced a presentation and a leaflet for parents which has given them a common language 

when talking about friendship issues.
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•

ST MARY’S CATHOLIC PRIMARY 
SCHOOL AND NURSERY, CREWE



WINCLE C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL

To launch Anti-Bullying 
week, Wincle’s Safety 

Committee held an 
assembly introducing 
the theme of ‘Reach 
out’. They discussed 
what bullying is and 

how to work together 
to ensure that it 

doesn’t happen at the 
school. The pupils 

went to school with 
odd socks on to 

identify the fact that 
everyone is different 

and should be treated 
the same. 



HOLMES CHAPEL 
PRIMARY SCHOOL
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SANDBACH HIGH 
SCHOOL & SIXTH FORM 

COLLEGE

6

Sandbach High School have been doing a lot of work around Anti-Bullying 
including:

• An Anti-Bullying assembly to all students which in parts was led by the
Diana Award Anti-Bullying Ambassadors

• A range of tutor group activities across all of Key Stages 3, 4 and 5
• Odd socks day on Monday 14th November, which the whole school 

engaged in
• Students and staff have also been signing the 'Stamp it Out' Charter



THE BERKELEY 
ACADEMY
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The Safeguarding Champions created 
an Anti-Bullying Week PowerPoint to 

share with KS1 and KS2 during their 
key stage assemblies and another 

with a poster that they 
independently designed. 

Other Safeguarding Champions have 
been putting up posters around the 
school to promote this year's Anti-

Bullying theme 'Reach Out’. 

Finally, Year 3 designed their own 
odd socks.



ST MARY’S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL, 
MIDDLEWICH

St Mary’s Catholic School 
Council created posters 

during Anti-bullying week 
and also delivered an 

assembly



MABLINS LANE 
PRIMARY 
SCHOOL

The children completed lots of work 
during anti-bullying week.

KS1 children looked at friendly and 
unfriendly actions and KS2 looked 
at ‘What is bullying?’ and ‘How to 

tackle bullying.’



CHRIST 
THE 

KING 
PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 
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Christ the King 
Primary School 

carried out lots of 
different activities 

during anti-bullying 
week. 



ALSAGER 
HIGHFIELDS
PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 
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The local PSCO met with the 
Junior Safeguarding Team and 
talked to them about keeping 

safe as well as judging the 
road safety competition. 

The Junior Safeguarding 
Team plan to complete a 

perimeter safety walk with 
their site supervisor. 

The Y5 and Y6 
representatives have been 

invited to the Junior 
Safeguarding conference in 

March at the High School, 
where 7 local schools get 
together and discuss and 

develop their safeguarding 
work across their schools.



THE 
MACCLESFIELD

ACADEMY 
The Macclesfield Academy have 'Wellbeing 

Ambassadors’ who can be identified by their purple 
ties.

On World Kindness Day (14th Nov) all teachers were 
given smiley face stickers, which were distributed out 

to students for any actions that made others smile/ 
showed kindness.

One of the Wellbeing Ambassadors wrote a 
'Macclesfield Academy Wellbeing Newsletter' for 

Autumn 2022, promoting Mental Health and reflecting 
on successful events in relation to mental health and 

wellbeing.
The Wellbeing Ambassadors have also put together a 

wellbeing, mental health and anti-bullying noticeboard, 
which is located in the central corridor for all to access.



CLEDFORD
PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 
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Cledford Primary School 
had a whole school 

assembly on the topic of 
anti-bullying. Year 6 
then discussed how 

support can be offered 
to those in need and 

how they can help them 
to 'Reach Out.’ 

Year 6 children wrote 
letters of support and 

created posters to 
display in school to help 

others reach out.



WISTASTON CHURCH 
LANE ACADEMY
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Wistaston Church Lane Academy have a children’s 
safeguarding group called the ‘Safeguarding 

Squad.’ Here are some extracts from their half 
termly newsletter. 



SHAVINGTON 
PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 

At Shavington 
Primary School the 

Year 4 children 
have been 

exploring what it 
means to be a 

good friend.



EGERTON PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 
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Two members of Egerton staff have 
completed Monkey Bob Training. This 
has been used to support in EYFS and 

Key Stage One. 

The children have also been learning 
about the people who keep them safe.

The sessions were supported with 
pictures of staff, child line posters, 
emergency contact numbers, and 

emotional picture books.



ALSAGER SCHOOL
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Alsager School have recruited new 
anti-bullying ambassadors. They have 
worked with Sixth Formers (some of 
whom were ambassadors in lower 

school) to produce and deliver a 
presentation to forms during Anti-

Bullying week. 

Going forward, the ambassadors will 
be meeting regularly to raise 

awareness on bullying and how to 
report it and to liaise with the senior 
leadership team to highlight areas of 

concern to pupils.



SCHOLAR 
GREEN 

PRIMARY & 
NURSERY 

SCHOOL 
The Scholar Green 

Safeguarding Council and 
E-Safety Ambassadors have 
recently held two separate 

assemblies. 
One all about their visit to 

Crucial Crewe and the other 
during anti-bullying week.



WOODCOCKS’ 
WELL C OF E 

PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 
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Road Safety and Be Bright Be Seen
During Road Safety week there were many activities in school for the event. A 
display board was designed and in worship they encouraged children to take 

part by completing a puzzle, writing a poem or making a poster. 

The Safeguarding 
Councilors at 

Woodcocks' Well  
C of E Primary School 
have been very busy 

with their Worry 
Monsters and 
“BURT” bags.

Calming Corner
Each classroom has it’s own 

calming corner, very own worry 
monster and a “BURT” bag. The 

bags were handmade and 
designed by Edward Allen and 
contain a dragon named BURT 

(Breath Understand Relax 
Think) and have lots of 

wonderful activities for when a 
little extra help is needed with 

emotions.

Wellbeing Board
Each month the work the children 

have been doing is displayed 
along with guides to wellbeing 

and calendars to encourage 
gratitude, kindness and positive 

affirmations.
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A big thank you to all of the schools who have 
contributed to this newsletter. 

Let us know what your Safeguarding Groups 
have been up recently. 

We will put any articles and photographs in 
the next edition of  the Super Safeguarding 

Newsletter.  

Send articles and photographs to 
Sciesteameast@cheshireeast.gov.uk    

Ideas for safeguarding groups at school:

▪ Deliver an assembly about keeping safe during the cold 
winter months and the dark nights.

▪ Carry out safety display walk with an adult in school. Is 
there enough information for children and students about 
keeping safe? What posters are on display? Are they in the 
best place to be seen? Are there any posters or information 
that isn't on display that could be added?

▪ Ask a selection of children and students from each year 
group to name three things that they have learnt recently 
that help them to keep safe and three things that they 
would like to learn about more. 

▪ Create your own school safeguarding newsletter, leaflet or 
page on the school website to inform other pupils and 
students about the work you have been doing in school to 
stay safe. 

Produced by the Safeguarding Children in Education Settings (SCiES) Team at Cheshire East – December 2022.


